NOTES ON SALC ALL AREAS MEETING
SATURDAY 27th October 2018

Pat Flaherty CEO, Somerset County Council
The chair of SALC introduced the CEO of SCC by asking us not to shoot the messenger! Pat Flaherty gave an eloquent explanation of the financial problems facing SCC and, it seemed spent much time explaining why it was not really SCC’s fault but the government’s austerity, people living longer and the need to support five District Councils. (My personal jaundiced view of course!). SCC were faced with some very difficult decisions but were looking at ways of raising money by working more closely with communities and increasing automation of enquiry handling etc. Pat felt that the best way forward was to become a unitary authority. This would help us to reduce people costs such as, for example, losing five district CEO’s. He emphasised that the decisions would not be made until after the May elections.  
Jonathan Owen CEO, NALC
Looking at removing rates on public toilets. Trying to cut down on vexatious parish polls. Parishes will become the focus of community efforts. Need t make Neighbourhood plans more effective. Looking for more effective sanctions when developers breach planning agreements. Looking to provide a range of help when councils go on-line, problems are being “shunted down” to town and parish councils with no solution as to where funding is coming from. Looking at ways that councils could work together.
Managing Director of Somerset Waste Partnership
SWP is the only county wide partnership. Problems are being caused by a shortage of HGV drivers and this could get worse after BREXIT! There are potential problems in handling biodegradable plastic. Plans are to increase collections to three weekly, but food waste will stay at weekly. As from April 2020 more types of waste will be collected for recycling.   The problem of leaving bottle tops on milk containers as they have a problem of popping off as the bottles are crushed with a risk to passers-by!!! A “Refill” campaign will also be started to try to get people to re-use containers when buying liquids with financial benefits.
Proposed changes to the status of the association.
SALC looking at becoming a not for profit company limited by guarantee as from 1st April 2019 if approved at the SALC AGM in December. Benefits would include
· Better protection for members
· Reduced limitation on operations that can be carried out by SALC
· Better investment opportunities
One implication of being a not for profit company will be that member councils will now have to pay VAT but this should not be a problem as the VAT can be claimed back.
Area breakout sessions were held to discuss the future need for new committee/board members. The South breakout session did not appear to have any bright new ideas!!


NOTES ON CHAMBER OF COMMERCE MEETING
WEDNESDAY 10th October 2018

Town Council Report
A copy of the public version of the Housing Needs Survey report was distributed to members.
Admin support for the Neighbourhood Plan was now being provided by Scott Waldie.  There is an urgent need to find a chair for the Neighbourhood Plan group as pressures of work and other committees meant, as explained by Natalie when she took on the role, would only be until a new chair could be found. 
Victorian Update
Reported that planning for the lantern parade for children was underway and work was being done to get shop keepers and parents involved.
The Parish Hall were running a Christmas Market to support the Victorian Evening with funds being raised for the Alzheimer’s Society.
Ways to increase the visibility of the Christmas Fair in the Precinct were discussed.
Insurance
Work was being done to ensure that the Victorian Evening insurance cover was adequate. 
AOB
The Chamber were planning to move their meetings to the Bowling Club because of he £15 charge for the hire of a meeting rom at the Shrubbery.
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